
 

 
 

 

In Favor of SB 2177 

Senate Finance and Taxation 

January 20, 2025 

 

Chairman Weber and Committee members: 

 

For the record, my name is Lesley Icenogle, state government liaison for the North 

Dakota Corn Growers Association (NDCGA). NDCGA represents more than 13,000 

growers across the state. Thank you for the opportunity to share our support for Senate 

Bill 2177. 

 

Expanding animal agriculture is a policy priority for NDCGA. North Dakota annually 

produces around 400 million bushels of corn, with nearly half dedicated to ethanol 

production and 11% to animal feed. North Dakota’s ethanol plants, in turn, annually 

produce 1.5 million tons of distillers grains, a protein-rich feed supplement for livestock. 

North Dakota exports more than 80% of this valuable coproduct due to excess supply 

for the current demand. 

 

SB 2177 provides funding to counties for infrastructure projects near animal ag facilities. 

Consistent funding for rural infrastructure is critical, particularly with the spending caps 

for political subdivisions under consideration as part of property tax reform. This bill will 

help counties support animal ag development. 

 

The NDCGA mission statement is “growing a healthy, profitable business climate for 

northern corn,” and developing animal agriculture facilities and infrastructure in the state 

will help us meet this mission. We urge your support for SB 2177. Thank you for your 

consideration, and I will stand for questions. 


